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The focus of the state legislative session is about to turn to budget—House of Origin cutoff was last week, and bills are now being heard in the opposite chamber.  Several key public health policy bills have hearings this week and next.  The next few weeks will see the legislature turn from policy issues to focusing on the budget.
State: Policy
· HB 1458: Changing age to purchase tobacco to 21

This bill would change the legal age to purchase tobacco from 18 to 21. While there has been little movement on this bill, because it is considered necessary to implement the budget, it could still be considered at a later date.
· E-Vaping bills
HB 1645 / SB 5573: Governor request legislation to regulate and tax e-vaping products.  These bills ban use of vapor products by youth under the age of 18 and taxes vapor products at 95%. These bills continue to move forward. The House Commerce & Gaming Committee heard testimony from both sides this week—Fel Pajimula from Public Health – Seattle & King County’s Tobacco Prevention Program testified in support of the bill.
Another less comprehensive bill focused on protecting children continues to progress as well:

SB 5477: This bill introduced in the Senate requires e-vaping devices have child-resistant packaging, and directs the Liquor Control Board to adopt rules regulating the labeling and advertisement of e-vaping products.
· HB 1545: Public Health Nurse Dispensing bill

This bill would allow public health nurses to dispense certain high-yield, low-risk medications. This bill passed the House and is scheduled for a hearing in Senate Health Care on March 24th.
· SB 5175 / HB 1403: Telemedicine bill
This bill requires health insurance carriers, including health plans offered to state employees and Medicaid managed care plan enrollees, to reimburse a provider for a health care service delivered through telemedicine or store and forward technology if: a) the plan provides coverage of the health care service when provided in person; b) the health care service is medically necessary; and, c) the health care service is a service recognized as an essential health benefit under the ACA. The Senate bill is scheduled to be heard in House Health Care on March 25th.
· SB 5656: Distracted Driving
This bill makes it a traffic infraction while driving to hold, read from, or manually enter information into a personal wireless communications device (includes vehicles temporarily stopped at a traffic light or stop sign). Drivers operating an emergency vehicle or contacting emergency services are exempt. This bill has passed the Senate and will be heard in the House Transportation Committee on March 25th. 
· HB 1295 / SB 5437: Breakfast After the Bell

This bill requires that high-needs schools (70% free/reduced lunch) offer school breakfast after the beginning of the school day, called Breakfast After the Bell, beginning in the 2016-17 school year. Requires the state to provide start-up grants of $6,000 to each school implementing a BAB program—82 schools in King County would be affected.  The House bill continues to move forward, and was heard in the Senate Committee on Early Learning & K-12 Education this week.
